        
         ROCHESTER ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION



  MINUTES -    February 12, 2015 

                4:00 P.M. –  CITY HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS


       31 WAKEFIELD STREET, ROCHESTER, NH
MEMBERS PRESENT: 




Rick Lundborn, Chairman

John Larochelle 


Jonathan Shapleigh


Susan DeRoy



Ron Poulin



Mark Hourihane
Karen Pollard, ED Manager

Jennifer Marsh, ED Specialist

Michael Provost

Christine DeAngelis - Guest


MEMBERS ABSENT:

Kevin Ryan 

Janet Davis

Mayor T.J. Jean, Ex-officio
A.
CALL TO ORDER –Chairman Lundborn called the meeting to order at

 4:04 PM.  Attendance was taken. 
B.
APPROVAL – January 8, 2015 Regular Minutes –

Motion made by Ron Poulin, second by Michael Provost to approve the 
regular minutes of the January 8, 2015 meeting.   Motion carried. 

APPROVAL – Hotel & Conference Center Feasibility Study 

Motion made by Ron Poulin, second by Susan Deroy. Motion carried. 

· The group noted that a formal vote may not be required of the REDC committee, however strong support from the REDC is noted with a unanimous vote in support of completing the proposed feasibility study.
· Rick Lundborn will write a letter of recommendation to the City Manager on behalf of the REDC in support of using preapproved funds for completion of the study.    

C.
FINALIZING 2015 PROJECTS & GOALS: Jenn Marsh & Rick Lundbourn discussed the REDC 2015 Strategic Plan in order of priority as presented on the project matrix. The following topics were discussed in detail:


- City Branding Initiative – Additional funds are needed before the city branding study can be completed. The group will be inviting the editor of SMG (Fosters) to the next REDC meeting to enhance the future relationship. Karen stated she is working on completing Video Tours of Real Estate within the city to attract prospective investors, along with an Economic Development video that highlights successful projects that have been completed and resources available through the department.     

-  Turnpike Coalition – This initiative has been taken over by the Strafford Regional Planning Commission and has been incorporated into the rail working group. Karen stated that there is currently no commissioner of DOT which has led to the stalling of many DOT projects.  The REDC agreed that for the immediate future the commission’s time is better spent on other projects. The initiative however will be kept on the strategic plan.   

The REDC was in agreement that the 8 initiatives on the strategic plan are in line with what the group will focus on for 2015. No additions to the plan are recommended and priorities will be realigned based upon progress and attainment of the commissions goals. 

D. FEASIBILITY STUDY FOR HOTEL & CONFERENCE CENTER: Karen stated that we do not have a true hotel and conference center in the region as the closest venues are the Sheraton in Portsmouth and the Inn & Spa @ Mills Falls in Meredith. With the growth of the industrial parks and large employers in the area a Hotel & Conference Center has the potential to fill a void in the region. All committee members were in support of moving forward with the study as presented in section “B.”

E. ROCHESTER FAIR GROUNDS: The committee feels that the fairgrounds are a large underutilized space within the city. One option being considered is an outdoor music pavilion. Mike Provost presented the 2015 Festival Series, which incorporates Food & Music festivals for approximately 9 weekends during the summer months. This commission feels this is an exciting opportunity and will continue to be an agenda item as progress continues. 
F. GRANITE STATE BUSINESS PARK TIF: A discussion took place regarding improvements to the GSBP for lighting, sidewalks, and a bus shelter. Mark Hourihane stated that if many of the companies located in the park are running 2 & 3 shifts then without these improvements it provides a safety concern. Although the TIF funds are not yet slated to make improvements to the park, it was a recommendation of the committee to present potential issues and solution to the Public Safety Committee. Jenn Marsh mentioned that in recent discussions with Albany International, they have expressed concerns related to the safety of their employees and a representative will be attending the next Public Safety Committee meeting.

G. OTHER BUSINESS: Karen stated that the City will gain exposure through advertising in “In-Focus” magazine. This will be at no cost to the city and Karen Pollard & TJ Jean will be interviewed as representatives for Rochester.
Mike Provost presented positive highlights from the 2014 Main Street Annual Report which is now available. 

The 79E Tax Incentive Program continues to be a popular topic. Mike stated that many properties in the city have substantial deferred maintenance and the 79E incentive is one of the tools available for investors & property owners to take advantage of. There are many opportunities within the city where the program could be utilized and accelerate ROI for the right investor. 

  
H.
NON-PUBLIC SESSION -  None required

G.
ADJOURN -  Motion made at 5:35 PM by Rick Lundborn to adjourn, second 


by Mark Hourihane – Motion carried.

NEXT MEETING TO BE HELD ON MARCH 12, 2015 AT 4:00 PM – 

CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS – 31 WAKEFIELD STREET, ROCHESTER, NH
    

